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First regular session 2022
	Comments by the United States of America
	CO comments

	· We welcome and encourage UNDP to prioritize its work on promoting indigenous people’s agency, including prioritizing prevention of crimes against environmental defenders and the negative impact of illegal activities.
	· UNDP Peru thanks the United States for this comment and encouragement and ensures it will be taken into consideration in the implementation of all work with indigenous peoples.

	· We welcome UNDP’s Green commodities component to incorporate work to strengthen government capacity to address new requirements for food exports, including reduced cadmium levels, pesticide residues, zero deforestation, ban on importation of harmful pesticides, etc.
	· UNDP Peru thanks the United States for this comment and will ensure these considerations during implementation.

	Comments by Spain
	CO comments

	· RECOMMENDATION. Insert mention of Spain's support in the part of the document where other donors are mentioned. It does not appear as a partner in any part of the document despite mentioning other cooperation. Spain has supported UNDP in 2020 in a project with the National Jury of Elections and currently there is a grant awarded for the years 2022 and 2023 for an approximate amount of 500,000 to finance an intervention called Innovation for citizen political participation: beyond the recovery of COVID-19, that aims to promote political participation and the effective exercise of citizenship, through the use of digital media, with emphasis on women, indigenous people and youth.
	· With due thanks for both this comment and the support received from Spain, adjustments have been made accordingly.

	· GENERAL COMMENT. Due to the narrative (where there is little reference to rights, legal obligations of duty bearers and particularly  to needs and services) and to the structure of priorities and their specific content as well as the invisibilization of some population groups in situations of vulnerability such as the LGTBI population, a more explicit structuring of the human rights-based approach would have been desirable. 
	· Many thanks Spain for this comment. In response, UNDP emphasizes 2 points:
· 1. The Country Programme Document considers a cross-cutting human rights approach, as included in the integrated approach considered by the United Nations Sustainable Development Cooperation Framework 2022-26. This will ensure that the specific needs of prioritized vulnerable populations, along with the obligations of duty bearers will be analyzed and ensured throughout implementation.
· 2. The LGBTQI+ population is without doubt a vulnerable population of utmost importance, and therefore indirectly considered throughout the CPD under the cross-cutting human rights and Leave No One Behind approaches (and in particular in outcomes related to social protection, gender-based violence and governance). There is no direct mention of the LGBTQI+ population given that currently, in Peru, other agencies from the United Nations System have a more direct mandate for this work (UNHCHR, UNFPA, UNAIDS, among others). It is worth mentioning that if opportunities arise for more direct work, UNDP will, without doubt, consider the LGBTQI+ population to continue ensuring no one is left behind.
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